
   

 

St. John’s Messenger 

June, 2017 

from Fr. John W. Morris, Rector 

GROUNDBREAKING 
 

Sunday, June 11th, 9:15 a.m. 
 
 

 The Groundbreaking ceremony for the $1.5 million building program will be held between 
services on Sunday, June 11th. The Vestry meeting on May 15th approved the selection of our general 
contractor, the terms of the Binding Agreement required by the Diocese, and the establishment of a line 
of credit with Fulton Bank. 
 
 The Vestry received and approved the recommendation of the Construction Committee to engage 
Paul Risk Construction as our general contractor. Founded in 1933, they are a Lancaster County fourth 
generation family-owned firm with extensive experience in historic renovation, church construction and 
environmental (LEED) building. They were chosen by the committee following two rounds of biddings 
from five general contractors and multiple value engineering exercises. This produced a savings in 
construction costs of approximately $600,000. 
 
 The Construction Committee achieved this cost reduction while maintaining the core goals of the 
project: handicapped accessibility, stormwater management, energy efficiency, columbarium expansion, 
outdoor labyrinth installation and the creation of a handsome welcome space. The savings did come at 
some reduction of scope. For example, the undercroft will not have elevator access and the size of the 
atrium skylight will be reduced. However, construction costs were held to $1,234,000 and within budget 
guidelines of the Vestry. 
 
 The Vestry also received from the Diocese approval to secure a loan of up to one million dollars. 
The approval includes a Bidding Agreement that stipulates St. John’s reserves $650,000 in our 
unrestricted endowment as collateral for the Diocese. This dovetails with our funding strategy with 
Fulton Bank, recommended by the St. John’s Finance Committee. The Binding Agreement also mandates 
the Vestry develop a plan to meet our full Fair Share asking to the Diocese in three years. 
 
 The loan with Fulton Bank negotiated by the St. John’s Loan Team is a three-year line of credit 
with a fixed interest rate. As with a home equity loan, we have the flexibility to draw on the line only as 
bills come in and pay interest only on the amount we use. This also allows us to preserve the assets of our 
endowment while we pay our bills. 
 
 Initial construction is projected to begin mid-June and be finished before Christmas. The footnote 
is the delivery time for the elevator may push us later but we will have occupancy of the atrium by 
December. While under construction, the main entrance to the church will again be the doors at the top of 
the steps on Chestnut Street. For those who don’t climb steps, a large screen TV is being installed in the 
Parish Hall for watching the worship service, and Communion will be carried over by Eucharistic 
Ministers.  
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 Key to the success of our building program is the support of the Diocese of Central 
Pennsylvania. Together we are partners in God’s mission. The affirmation and encouragement 
of our Bishop Audrey Scanlan is the motivation St. John’s needs to realize the potential of 
God’s blessing as we represent the presence of Christ in Lancaster. You can read the Bishop’s 
letter of congratulations and the Binding Agreement on the St. John’s website. 
 
 A parish mini-meeting will be hosted by members of the Vestry, Finance and 
Construction Committees on Sunday, June 4th, from 9:15 to 10:00 a.m. in the Parish Hall. 
They will field your questions and note any of your concerns as we prepare for the next six 
months. 
 
 St. John’s is about to enter the last stage of our six-year sojourn to make our church 
fully welcoming to all. Our celebration on June 11th will likewise be a celebration for all. 
Everyone will be invited to share in the shoveling of soil. Not just the clergy, Vestry, Finance 
and Construction Committees, Capital Campaign, Paul Risk Construction, Fulton Bank and 
diocesan representatives, but children and parents, teachers and choir members, Jubilee 
ministers and Voyager members, everyone is welcome to lift up a scoop of earth in 
thanksgiving to God for bringing us together in this shared ministry and in the promise of 
greater mission to come. 
 

John+  

THE REV. JOHN W. MORRIS (CONTINUED) 
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WANTED:  Volunteers to serve with the Altar Guild! 

 
The Altar Guild helps to prepare for the Communion Rite each week for the Sunday services 
and on the Easter & Christmas Holidays.  To be more specific, we do light cleaning, we change 
the decorations and we set the "table" complete with the appropriate dishes and linens, and of 
course the Bread and the Wine.  We are the "Hosts & Hostesses" for the Communion 
Rite.  Currently we have 4 Teams, each serving one weekend a month.  Each Team has to pick 
up one extra weekend a year to accommodate the periodic 5th week.  During the Easter and 
Christmas Holidays we all serve at the Service that we are able to cover.  Additionally, 
available Altar Guild members serve at Weddings & Funerals, and the Altar Guild does host a 
coffee hour during the year as well.  Training and instructions will be provided.  We really are 
a Team oriented group to work with and the time commitment is minimal, but the experience is 
spiritually rewarding. 
 
Anyone who is interest in more information, please contact Tammy Collier @ 717-468-7155 or  
Toni Ehrhart at 717-419-4891. 

ST. JOHN'S ALTAR GUILD 
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Pentecost: Living Every Day the Fiftieth Day  
 

“When the Day of Pentecost had come, the disciples were all together in one place...and 
suddenly from Heaven there came a violent wind...” 

 
Once there was a little child about six or seven years old and very active. It was hard just to keep track of such an 
inquisitive little being. Playing with friends in the neighborhood, the child wanted to explore and simply wandered off into 
the nearby wooded area. [Now there is a happy ending; the child returns safely home.] 
 
In this forest, there were no lions and tigers and bears....oh my! but a fantasy world filled with flowers and berries and bugs. 
The child explored all the wonder, eyes darting in every direction. Then suddenly, the child bumped up against a big old 
oak tree! It was so big that the branches seemed to reach to the heavens and the roots surely to the center of the earth! 
 
Amazed, the child discovered something quite miraculous: This old tree is alive! This tree is a living thing. “Separate from 
me,” the child thought, “different from me but alive! It doesn't run like I run. It doesn't have eyes or a mouth or ears. This 
old tree is stuck right in the ground and no matter what, the tree stays put.” Fascinated and a little frightened, the child ran 
back home, shouting: "MOM! The trees! The trees! They are alive! Did you know? And the flowers and the grass! It’s all 
alive! MOM! Did you know that?” 
 
A child’s new discovery. And the most precious part is the child believes herself to be the first in all creation to ever have 
figured it out. 
 
What that child might not easily recognize--and what many might miss--is the absolute wonder of the tree: giving shade 
and protection, a home for the birds and little critters, good leaf specimens for science fair projects and a dwelling place for 
the Spirit of God. The God’s Spirit in every living creature--in you and me and in all creation--is everywhere: sanctifying, 
anointing, stirring... 

 
It was another time and another big old oak tree. A young woman runs anxiously to yet another bar review class. She 
thought of little else but her study until that old oak tree, swaying in the summer breeze, grabbed her attention. Some 
months earlier, when she had what she described as a normal life, she discovered a rather novel prayer about the Holy 
Spirit. Praying that little prayer faithfully was like playing with fire. For in God's time, it opened her eyes to the wonder of 
the tree, the wonder of life, the wonder of God stirring in this old world. The discovery stopped her in her tracks: 
 

  Holy Spirit, Comforter, Spirit of Truth,  
  You live in all places and fill all things.  
  You give us good life and all blessing. 
  Come, dwell in us and save us, O Gracious God.  

 
Like the little child who ran smack into the oak tree, the Spirit opened the young student’s heart to see God's hand at work 
in her life: the Spirit of God in all places and filling all things...  
 
Whatever our place or time of life, precious is that moment when we run smack into the Spirit of God, when we recognize 
the Spirit in all places and filling all things—our souls, our church, our world and enlivening each of us to be Spiritual 
Powerhouses in all the little every day events and challenges of our lives.  
 
Sunday June 4th, we celebrate this year the Pentecost, the giving of the Holy Spirit to the disciples, to the Church and all 
People of God. May we this day and all days experience the Gift of Pentecost as we bump into the Spirit as simply and 
unexpectantly as that wondering child or anxious young woman. 
 

The Spirit of Truth in all places and filling all things. 
Dwelling is us!  Alleluia –Amen! 

 
Barbara+ 

 THE REV. DR. BARBARA J. SERAS 
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THE RENEWAL OF MINISTRY AND WELCOMING OF A PRIEST 
 

The people of St. Thomas Episcopal Church, Lancaster, PA 
are eager for your prayers and presence as, God willing, 

The Right Reverend Audrey Cady Scanlan 
will install 

The Reverend Jennifer Mattson 
as Priest of St. Thomas Episcopal Church 

301 St. Thomas Road 
Lancaster, PA 17601 

Tuesday, June 6th, at 6:00 p.m. 
 

Reception to follow.  Clergy:  Red stoles. 

 
Dear friends, 
 
You are all warmly invited to attend the Celebration of New Ministry at St. Thomas on 
June 6th, at 6 p.m. (Formal invitation is attached). I carry St. John's within my heart every 
day, you were such a part of who I am as a person and priest. It would mean so much if 
some of you were able to attend. Fr. John will be offering one of the reflections and Paul 
will be playing the organ and singing in a quartet. I'm hopeful a few voices from the St. 
John's choir will be present as well. The choral anthem I requested "How Can I Keep 
From Singing" is in remembrance of Aaron (it was sung for him by the MFE choir).  
 
Please feel free to share this event with anyone from St. John's. I miss you all dearly and 
will remain ever grateful for the role you played in my life and the life of my family.  
 
If you are able to attend, please allow extra time for traffic due to local graduation 
ceremonies happening that night.  

With love, 
 

Jennifer+  
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I Am, We Are.......One World - Here, There, Everywhere 
 

JUNE 2017 
 
 

I Am, WE Are, One World - Here, There, Everywhere  
As we step into the summer, just the word “summer” brings to mind - green grass, flowers, 

fruits and veggies, sunny days, warm rain, beautiful surroundings,  
regardless of where we live, and it evokes smiles.  

Let us be thankful for the gifts of where we live and care for our Earth  
as the gift it was to us as children of God - Here, There, Everywhere.  

 
 

Global Partnership Challenge for June 4th  
Pentecost - Whitsunday  

Celebrated all over the world in different ways, 
let us give thanks for the love given to each of us 

from our Father and care for the Earth and each other - Here, There, Everywhere.  
 

Global Partnership Challenge for June 11th  
St. Anthony of Padua June 13th Celebration Day  

“Dear Saint Anthony, please come around, what is lost needs to be found.”  
Referred to today as the “finder of lost articles.” Let us remember to be aware of  

those in our midst who may feel lost,  
and help them to feel “found” regardless of their age or circumstances.  

Sometimes the simplicity of a “hello” and a smile works.  
 

Global Partnership Challenge for June 18th 
Father’s Day  

“When I was a boy of fourteen, my father was so ignorant 
I could hardly stand to have the old man around.  

But when I got to be twenty-one, 
I was astonished at how much he had learned in seven years.” Mark Twain  

Let us give thanks for their caring and gifts, whether or not they are actually still in our presence.  
 

Global Partnership Challenge for June 24th 
Feast of St. John the Baptist  

Think of John the Baptist as an “environmentalist” loving the earth and those in it. 
Let us all be “immersed in the presence of the divine in nature.” Oliver Wendall Holmes  

Consider what you/your family can do to take on the care for our Earth - recycle,  
turn the lights off when the sun is out, be considerate of your usage of water,  

plant a tree, bring your own bags to get groceries,  
become a waste warrior for God’s gift to us All - Here, There, Everywhere!  

It really makes a difference! 

GLOBAL PARTNERSHIP CHALLENGES 
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 PARISH INFORMATION 

 

Transferred In 
 

Linda Wallace 
 

Weddings 
 

Lois S. Kelley & Michael P. Gobel 
May 6, 2017 

 
William C. Dorgan & Caitlin E. Connors 

May 13, 2017 
 

Deaths 
 

William J. Maloney, III 
June 19, 1945 - April 27, 2017 

 
The following resolutions were passed at the Vestry meeting on May 15, 2017: 

 
1. Appointment of Columbarium Policy Committee – Resolved, that the Vestry recognizes the need for 

the establishment of formal policies and procedures governing the columbarium niches which are or 
may be located on St. John’s property, as well as the use of the Memorial Garden area. Therefore, the 
Vestry authorizes the establishment of the Columbarium and Memorial Garden Policy and Procedure 
Committee. The committee shall consist of 3 individuals appointed by the Rector and charged with 
responsibility to provide policies and procedures governing the use and fees for the columbarium 
niches and interment in the Memorial Garden. The Committee is also charged to supply their 
recommendations no later than the scheduled October 2017 Executive Committee meeting. 

 
2. General Contractor – Resolved, that the Vestry of St. John’s accepts the recommendation of the 

Construction Committee and approves the selection of Paul Risk Construction as the church’s general 
contractor, with a construction contract not to exceed $1,234,400. 

 
3. Fulton Bank – Resolved, that the Vestry of St. John’s accepts the recommendation of the 

St. John’s Finance Committee and accepts and approves the offer of Fulton Bank, Lancaster, Pa., to 
establish a three-year line of credit with a limit of one million dollars and with a most favored rate of 
interest. 

VESTRY RESOLUTIONS 
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4. Search Committee – Resolved, that the Vestry of St. John’s appoints the following 

members of the parish to serve on the Rector Search Committee: 
 
  Debbie Carter 

Joel Cliff 
Fran Gouveia 

  Betsy Hasircoglu 
  Sue Heilman 
  Ruth McFarland 
  Glenn Miller 
  Leslie Morgan 
  Alice Ogwang 
  Bruce Waskowicz 
  Joe Way 
  Andy Welaish 
  Jeannie Zeller 
 
5. Binding Agreement – Resolved, that the Vestry of St. John’s approves the Binding 

Agreement between the Episcopal Diocese of Central Pennsylvania and St. John’s 
Episcopal Church, Lancaster, Pa., effective May 15, 2017; and directs the signing of the 
document by the Junior Warden, Senior Warden, and Rector. 

 
6. Collateral Account – Resolved, that the Vestry establishes a restricted fund in the amount of 

$650,000 using funds transferred from the parish’s unrestricted endowment fund to act as 
collateral for the Diocese of Central Pennsylvania. 

VESTRY RESOLUTIONS (CONTINUED) 
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PROPERTY CORNER 

 
April was a very busy month with preparations for Holy Week, a funeral, and Rafiki, fire alarm system 
restoration, and an asbestos report for Vestry, along with a Sacristy leak repair. 
 
We have received very positive feedback for our lighting within the Church. The bulbs were replaced in 
March in preparation for Holy Week. There has been no word yet from our contractor on replacing these 
fixtures with those containing longer-lasting LED bulbs. They should be returning for gutter work in the 
very near future. 
 
Our plumber was called in to troubleshoot and repair the leak in the Church’s ladies’ room. The April 27th 
effort included troubleshooting that revealed the leak was coming from the 1¼” piscina line. It was repaired 
with the same materials to negate any issues with materials’ requirements. We will continue to monitor the 
repair prior to refinishing the ceiling and wall in this room. This will also allow the wall a chance to dry out. 
The leak appears to have been the result of electrolysis between the copper pipe and the metal lath for the 
plaster walls. We appreciate everyone’s patience as we worked around schedules to make this repair. 
 
The asbestos report was prepared and shared with members of this committee and the Vestry on April 14th. 
This report included cursory findings of our meeting with Ted Gallagher of EHC, which set the stage for the 
air sampling conducted on April 25th. The sampling included the lower levels of the Church and the Parish 
Hall, which were both considered to contain asbestos. Although all samples contained concentrations below 
half of the action level, the undercroft contained nearly twice the concentration of the robing room and the 
Sunday School classrooms, the other areas tested. Fortunately, the concentrations were not within action 
levels. However, the initial evaluation did confirm asbestos being located in the Sunday School area, which 
resulted in it also being tested. Kathy Kyper has provided an alternative to allow use of our storage space in 
the undercroft. 
 
We prepared the third floor Becker House office for occupancy by the Rafiki administrator yesterday. 
Peeling and chipping paint and plastered walls made this space barely usable. This loose material was 
removed and patched/primed to prevent these materials from falling onto the workspace here. This space 
should be placed on our list of interior painting locations for the future, after exterior painting has been 
completed. We thank Kathy for her restoration of the exterior sills, which were rotted.  
 
Our construction committee met on 4/26/17 and 5/10/17 to review value engineering proposals from Paul 
Risk. We hope to break ground on June 11th. Your Vestry has passed a resolution for Paul Risk to complete 
this project. 
 
The smoke beam for the fire alarm system in the Church was replaced and satisfactorily tested, helping 
May’s life safety inspection, conducted on May 1st, to be unremarkable. A module was installed to permit 
synchronized evacuation alarms with our horns/strobes throughout the church. The pressure relief valve was 
also replaced on boiler #2 on 4/28/17, as it was passing water. The new valve seems to be working as 
intended.  
 
Our next meeting will be Monday, June 5th, 2017, at 7 p.m. in the Becker House. If anyone is interested in 
joining us as we work to support St. John’s many other ministries, we hope you can join us at that time. 

 

Your Property Committee: Jenn Hreben, Tom Bond, Jeff Gromis, Andrew Carroll, Bill Gross, Kathy Kyper, 
Jane Lee, Dave Martin, Cynthia Minnich, and Bruce Waskowicz 
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Stay up to date on the very latest at St. John's by "liking" our Facebook page. Don't miss a mid-
week snow cancellation, event reminder, or inspirational message. And...if you haven't subscribed 
to our blog to receive email notifications on a variety of topics (Events, Worship, Mission Fields, 
Pastoral Messages, Reflections from the Pew), go to www.stjohns-lancaster.org and click on 
NEWS/BLOG in the upper right. There's a lot happening at St. John's and our social media 
presence is growing. Be a part of it! 

JOIN US ON FACEBOOK! 
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LIPW will have a summer film series at St. John’s on the fourth Friday of June, July, and August 
at 7:30 p.m. 
 
• Friday, June 23: the film Thirteenth will be shown; it has won numerous best documentary 

awards and is about the criminalization of African Americans and the US prison boom. 
• Friday, July 27: a film on drones will be shown (title to follow) 
• Friday, August 25: still up for discussion; submit your ideas or suggestions to Sue Heilman. 
 
Like our Popcorn Theology evenings, films will include popcorn and drinks and discussion to  
follow. 
 
Also, there will be a book study in late August on Drew Hart’s book: Trouble I’ve Seen:  
Changing the way the church views racism. LIPW and Lancaster Bible College will be hosting a 
lecture by Hart, a theologian and professor at Messiah College, on Thursday, September 14, at 
7:00 p.m., at LBC. 
 
Books are available to borrow or buy from Sue Heilman, heilmangirl@gmail.com. 

LANCASTER INTERCHURCH PEACE WITNESS EVENTS 

Deadline Dates! 
 

WEEKLY BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 WEDNESDAYS 

 
MESSENGER ARTICLES:  

 3rd MONDAY 
OF EACH MONTH 
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DATE (1) (2)  CHAPEL 

JUNE 4 Shelby Kilhefner Carol Stigelman  

JUNE 11    

JUNE 18 John & Helen Miller  John & Helen Miller 

JUNE 25 Phil & Hilary Becker J & L Hartman Trust  

JULY 2 Barbara Landis Fr. John Emmert  

JULY 9    

JULY16    

JULY 23    

JULY 30    

AUGUST 6 Carol Stigelman Nelson Lawrence  

AUGUST 13    

AUGUST 20 Molly Moyer   

AUGUST 27    
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FOOD PANTRY STAPLES—ALWAYS WELCOMED! 
 
Peanut butter, pasta noodles, pasta sauce, canned tuna, canned chicken, 
boxed macaroni & cheese, “Helpers” (chicken or tuna), rice, boxed rice 
mixes, canned soup, canned vegetables, canned fruit, and cereal. 
 
Bring your donations to the rear of the church on any Sunday or to the 
church office during the week. “THANK YOU!” 

 WEEKLY SUNDAY ALTAR FLOWERS 
If you’d like to remember a loved one(s) with an altar flower or give thanks for a special occasion, 
please be sure to stop by the bulletin board in the Parish Hall and add your name to the Flower 
Chart. Details and donation envelopes will also be available at the chart. A $30 donation is 
appreciated and please make a notation on your check. If you are unable to travel to church but are 
interested in signing up, please contact our Parish Secretary, Patti Means at 717-299-1188. 
 
We would like to receive two (2) remembrances per Sunday for the church altar and one (1) for 
the chapel. This information will appear in both service bulletins. Following is the information 
we have received for the time-frame between June and August, 2017. The blank areas remain 
available. Thank you for supporting our flower ministry at St. John’s! 

FOOD PANTRY 
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Sunday School News  
Karen Di Pace, Sunday School Director 

 
"Thank you all for your contributions to our penny drive to cap the well.  We collected $510.55 and have a 
matching donor for the $250 goal, which makes our total raised $760.55!! Thank you all for your support! " 
 
The last day of classes will be Sunday, June 4th. Classes will resume after Labor Day in the fall. We will have 
our annual church picnic this year at Long's Park to begin at 5:00 p.m. PLEASE note the new time and 
location. Please bring a dish to share, a sign-up will go out closer to the event. We plan to take advantage of 
the music in the park that night! We hope everyone can be there to celebrate the kick-off of summer together! 
 
Vacation Bible School is planned for June 25th to 29th, 6-8 p.m. at St. Thomas. Children entering grades K-5 
are invited as campers, 6-8th graders can help as counselors in training. High schoolers can be counselors. We 
are in need of adult help as well. Donations to help offset the cost of VBS are greatly appreciated!  Please let 
me know if you can help in any way! 

 
Karen Di Pace 

 
 
 

Journey to Adulthood  
Mary Ellen Kilp & Leslie Morgan, Youth Co-Directors 

 
TEACHER APPRECIATION 
A big thank to our youth leaders, Cindy Morris & Bob Kilp, for leading the Young Adults; Joe & April Way, 
for leading the J2A group; and Dawn & Mike Williams, for leading the Rite 13 group. THANK YOU!  
 
PARISH PICNIC 
Join us on June 4, at 5:00 p.m. for our annual Parish Picnic. We will be meeting at Long’s Park at the top of 
the hill by the bandstand. We will be the first group of tables on the right hand side at the top of the hill. 
Hotdogs and hamburgers will be provided; please bring a dish to share and your lawn chair. A sign-up sheet 
will be posted in the Parish Hall. Starting at 7:30 p.m., we will enjoy the evening entertainment of The 
Districts. They are a nationally acclaimed, Lancaster-grown Indie-rock band with a dynamic stage presence; 
driving instrumentation and great song-writing chops makes this a great way to kick off the summer. Hope to 
see you there!  
 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  
Teens we need your help at Vacation Bible School! It will be held at St. Thomas Episcopal Church on  
June 25 - 29. The theme this year is “Egypt.” Help our younger members have an amazing VBS and be a cool 
leader. Please see Karen Di Pace or Mary Ellen Kilp if you would be willing to help. 
 
SUMMER CAMP 
August 7-10 we will be gathering in Jersey Shore for a four-day retreat. Ages 12-18 are welcome. We will be 
doing mission work around the Williamsport and Jersey Shore area. We will be enjoying hiking, tubing, camp 
fires, singing, worshiping together, and many more activities. The cost is $50 per person. Scholarships are 
always available. Please see Mary Ellen Kilp for more information or sign up today at youth.diocesecpa.org 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
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BERRY FESTIVAL 
Join the J2A for our annual Berry Festival on July 7. Bring your friends and family as our J2A youth 
present an evening of live music featuring local band Blue Sky Falls. Feast on loads of blueberries, 
strawberries, and other local produce and berry-themed desserts. Cost: Free-will offering. All proceeds 
benefit the 2018 youth pilgrimage to Costa Rica. 
 
KNOEBELS CHILDREN & YOUTH PICNIC 
August 5, Knoebels Central Pennsylvania Children & Youth Picnic & Family Day at Knoebels Amusement 
Park, 11:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m. We will be meeting at the covered bridge going into the campground. There 
will be a picnic lunch, playing games, riding rides, sharing stories and spending time together. For families 
that would like to camp, we have a block of sites reserved. Please contact Karen Di Pace or Mary Ellen 
Kilp so we are sure we have enough room. All ages are welcome! Join us for a fun day at Knoebels! To 
sign up and for more information go to youth.diocesecpa.org. 
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 CHRISTIAN EDUCATION (CONTINUED) 
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ST. JOHN’S YOUTH CALENDAR 

2017 
 
  
 
June 4 Pentecost  
  Church Picnic 
 
July 7 Berry Festival 
July 10 – 14 EYE Oklahoma 
 
August 5 Knoebels Reunion 

15 

YAC END-OF-YEAR CELEBRATION!!!  
 
There will be an “End-of-Year” celebration for the participants in the 
YAC program on Sunday, June 25th, following the 10:15 church service 
(around 12:00 noon). We will meet at the home of Cindy and John 
Morris - 351 West Walnut St., Lancaster, PA 17603. We thought it 
would be fun to reminisce about the Pilgrimage to Peru and get updates 
about everyone’s future plans. April & Joe Way and Bob & Mary Ellen 
Kilp will be attending, as well as the hosts, Cindy & John Morris. All 
YAC participants and Pilgrims to Peru are welcome! Please RSVP by 
June 23 so that I know how much barbecue chicken to purchase. I’m 
hoping everyone attending might bring a side dish to share. Dessert 
and beverage will be provided. Looking forward to having a fun time 
together! 
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"Congratulations to our Graduates!" 
 
Emma Di Pace is graduating from Lampeter-Strasburg High School. At school, Emma is in the National 
Honor Society, High School HEROES, Pioneer Interact Club, Mini-THON, and the Girls' Soccer Team. 
Outside of school, she is involved in Girl Scouts and babysitting. Emma has been very active with the 
Diocesan Youth program by attending EYE#14, attending all the youth events, and serving as Rector at 
Happening #10 and Co-Rector at Happening #9; she has been a part of the Youth delegation at Convention 
for the last three years and has been a Jr. Counselor at camps in the past. She is involved at St. John’s, being 
a part of the J2A program, an acolyte, and a LEM. After graduation, Emma will be attending EYE#17 in 
Oklahoma and then going to La Salle University to study Spanish Education with a minor in Italian.  
 
 
Amelia Rose Dissinger is graduating from Manheim Central High School. At MCHS, she was consistently 
on the honor roll; she earned seven varsity letters while participating in volleyball and swimming and was 
team captain this year for both teams. She also was a Lancaster-Lebanon League Swimming medalist for the 
100-yard breaststroke, and qualified for Districts in both breaststroke and 50-yard freestyle. Amelia’s senior 
class has nominated her as most athletic, as well as MVP for her high school swim team. Amelia works at 
the Lititz Rec Center as a lifeguard and swim lesson instructor. Amelia has been involved in Diocesan Youth 
events, serves at the altar at St. John’s, and is a part of the J2A program. Amelia plans to enroll as a full-time 
student at HACC and major in Radiology Tech.  
 
 
Aaron Christopher Hasircoglu is graduating from JP McCaskey High School. At school, Aaron was 
involved in Envirothon and an early enrollment program with Thaddeus Stevens College of Technology in 
Water & Environmental Technology. Outside of school, Aaron enjoys hiking and being outdoors. He has 
been active with the Diocesan Youth program, attending Happening, PYE and other events. At St. John’s, 
Aaron is a part of the J2A program, a server, and a crucifer. After graduation, he is continuing his education 
at Stevens. 
 
 
Michael Hreben is graduating from Penn Manor High School. At school, Michael has been a member of the 
Lacrosse and Basketball teams and is the Manager of the Baseball team. At St. John’s, Michael is a member 
of the J2A program and a server. After graduation, he is planning to attend either University of Maryland or 
University of Miami to study Astrophysics. 
 
 
Dylan Stone is graduating from Hempfield High School and Lancaster County Career and Technology 
Center, where he studied Residential Carpentry. Dylan enjoys skateboarding, snowboarding, and hanging out 
with his friends. At St. John’s, Dylan is a part of J2A program, was a torchbearer, and now serves at the 
altar. Dylan plans to attend Thaddeus Stevens College of Technology to study Carpentry. 
 
 
James Woolson is graduating from Manheim Township High School. At school, James was active in Quiz 
Bowl, Marching Band (where he was Brass Captain and President); he was also involved in Jazz Band, 
Chess Club, and Wrestling. Outside of school, James plays soccer with Manheim Townships Soccer Club. 
James has been active with the Diocesan Youth program attending Happening, PYE and other events. At St. 
John’s, he is a part of the J2A program, a server, and a guest musician. After graduation, James plans to 
attend Temple University to major in Engineering. He is also planning to audition for the Diamond Marching 
Band at Temple.  

OUR GRADUATES 
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 JUBILEE MINISTRIES 
 
 
 
COMMUNITY BREAKFAST (Contact: Sue Martin) SATURDAY, JUNE 17 
A breakfast of pancakes, sausage, eggs, juice, cereal, and pastries will be served to the 
downtown community at First Reformed United Church of Christ, 40 East Orange Street, 
Lancaster (7:30 a.m. until 11:00 a.m.).  
 
Community Breakfast is in need of fresh volunteers, especially those that wish to be on a substitute list. Not 
only have we lost the lives of several faithfuls recently, we seem to have busy elders as well as youth. After 
16 years, this is bound to happen! It's a wonderful Jubilee Ministry that makes everyone feel good, servers as 
well as guests. Please consider joining us.  
 
Volunteers: Please let Dave or Sue Martin know if you won't be helping so they can reach out to those on 
their substitute list, not be caught short of help. Thank you! 
 
 
FOOD PANTRY (Contact: Debbie Carter & Bill Cater) 
Non-perishable food donations can be delivered to the church office or given to the 
Ushers on Sunday. Monetary contributions are also welcomed for buying food to fill 
gaps in food donations. Please write “FOOD PANTRY” in the Memo line on your 
check. Food boxes are organized for families and single people and are distributed 
from our church office on Tuesdays and Thursdays to those in need. 
 

 
FULTON SCHOOL PARTNERSHIP (Contact: Dave or Sue Martin)  
 
Please continue to donate Box Tops for Education, Turkey Hill Moo Caps, and spent printer 
cartridges. There are collection containers on the Eagle's Nest table under the photo gallery in the 
Parish Hall. Thank you for your donations. 

 
 
MARTHA’S MINISTRY (Contact: Jeannie Zeller) 
 
Come and join us in the Parish Hall at St. John’s on Sundays (between services) and Tuesday afternoons 
from 2-4 p.m. as we share fellowship and ideas! If you know of someone who would enjoy receiving a prayer 
shawl to comfort them through difficult times, please contact Jeannie Zeller or any member of Martha's 
Ministry. 
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JUBILEE MINISTRIES (CONTINUED) 

 
GROCERY CARDS (Contact: Sue Tobie)  
 
Total grocery card sales for: APRIL: $8,880  
Total earned by Jubilee Ministries: $444 
 
Did you know that it’s easier to use a grocery card at the store than to peel out cash or write a 
check...and the amount remaining on your card is recorded on your receipt? Whenever you use one of 
our cards, 5% of its value goes to our Jubilee ministries. It is truly a “WIN-WIN” situation! Grocery 
cards also make great gifts!  
 
Remember that a $100 card can be used as often as it takes to use it up. You don’t have to spend it all 
at one time...AND YOU ARE NOT LOSING ANYTHING. YOU ARE GETTING FULL VALUE 
FOR YOUR CARD. THE STORE SELLS CARDS TO US AT A 5% DISCOUNT. 
 
Stop by the Parish Hall on any Sunday to purchase cards for any of the following stores:  
 
 

Darrenkamp's, Giant, John Herr's, 
Oregon Dairy, SKH, & Weis 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We are in need of volunteers to add to our roster of those willing to sell grocery cards 
Sunday mornings. Several of our long-time, faithful helpers have stepped away for 
various reasons. Without replacements, we have been requesting some volunteers to 
man the desk 3-4 times a month in order to cover that table between services as well 
as after the 10:15 a.m. service. 
 
To reduce that obligation, or limit times we sell cards, we might have to choose to sell 
them only between the services. The more volunteers, the fewer the shifts. It is a 
straightforward job, simply writing down name, card and amount sold. It is 
a commitment of time; however, with several more volunteers, it is easier to switch 
when your schedule conflicts with absences. 
 
Thanks so much for considering joining us. See Sue Tobie for further information. Thank you! 
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CAPITAL CAMPAIGN UPDATE 

Honoring Our Past… Welcoming Our Future:  
Capital Campaign Update 

  

Here’s a quick update (as of May 17, 2017) on the financial support for our building renovations, which are 
scheduled to begin in just a couple of weeks: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thanks to everyone for your generous support of our goal of “making the doors a little wider and the 
invitation a little warmer”! 
  

If you have a question about your pledge, please contact Gina Keiser, our Financial Secretary 
at: gina@stjohns-lancaster.org or 717-299-1188 on Tuesdays and Fridays. 

  Amount Received 

Received toward total pledges of $777,553 $ 488,597 

One-time gifts (unpledged) $ 2,645 

Earnings on your contributions $ 10,897 

Bequests from Eckenrode & Craige families $ 150,000 

Total received (as of May 17, 2017) $ 652,139 
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LEMONADE TIME starts Sunday, JUNE 4! 
Volunteers are requested to sign up for a turn to 
serve lemonade and pretzels after second 
service over the summer.  
 
The regular coffee hour is between services 
during the summer months, and a quick light 
refreshment of lemonade only is offered at 
11:30 a.m.  
 

It's easy!! All supplies are provided; leave church after communion to 
prepare, clean up is quick and easy, and you’re out and done by 12:00 
noon. The sign-up clipboard is at the coffee window with responsibilities 
outlined. Please take a turn. Two people are good to have, but it can be a 
solo event. 
 
 See Sue Martin with questions.  
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 Saturday, May 27th 
 7:00 a.m. - noon 
  St. John's Courtyard 
 
 

 
Clean out your closets, help save space in landfills, and assist neighbors in our community by donating 
your gently used treasures (household items, clothing, toys, books, and more) for St. John’s first-ever 
Yard Give. Organized by the Stewardship Committee, the event will be held Saturday, May 27, 7:00 
a.m. until noon in our courtyard and parking lot. Items will be available for the taking, although 
donations will be graciously accepted. Everything remaining will be donated to local charities (see 
chart below). 
  
Drop off Yard Give items any Sunday prior to May 27 in the Parish Hall, or Friday evening, May 26, 
from 6:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m. in the choir room (entrance from Mulberry St. parking lot). 
  
On the day of the Give, items will be grouped by category, and signs will suggest donation amounts, 
but no one is required to pay for the items they take. (Note: We’re planning to give our refugee family 
early access, so they can take anything they can use.) 
 
Any monetary donations will go into our operating budget, reducing what we need to withdraw from 
our endowment. 
 
These are the organizations to which we’ll donate any items that are left (based on their online 
requests): 

 
Many thanks to Nicole Pham for suggesting and heading up this event, and for sharing her vast 
experience with similar events! 

Questions?: Contact Debbie Carter, 717-475-6008 or dpcarterpa@verizon.net 

YARD GIVE! 

Lancaster County Council of Churches Clothing and shoes 
Lancaster Creative Reuse  
(“connecting community excess to those 
 who can use it creatively”) 

Arts & crafts supplies and kits (even partially used), craft 
books, magazines, and fabric (1/4 yd+) 

Lancaster Public Library Books (for their book sale) 
Habitat ReStore Building materials and fixtures 
Humane League of Lancaster County 
  

Towels, blankets, office supplies, extension cords & power 
strips, space heaters, and snow shovels 

Re-Uzit Shop (benefits Mennonite  
Central Committee & local charities) 

Household items, small appliances, cards, jewelry, and 
furniture 

20 
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A VIGILANT EASTER 

 
Submitted by David Dissinger 

 
We transition from the Easter season into the season after Pentecost as we move from May into June, 
but I still have thoughts of Charlton Heston and a stuffed Easter bunny as I think back about the 
holiday. We began our Easter celebration at St. John's with the Great Vigil of Easter, found on p. 285 
of the Book of Common Prayer. This Easter eve service consists of four parts: The Service of Light, 
The Service of Lessons, Baptism or the renewal of Baptismal Vows, and The Holy Eucharist. 
 
In the Service of Lessons, nine lessons are listed and at least two of them are read. The BCP rubrics 
stipulate that one lesson of the selected lessons must be Exodus 14:10-15:1, Israel's Deliverance at the 
Red Sea. This year I was assigned to read the Exodus lesson at the Great Vigil, which describes the 
parting of the Red Sea by Moses so that the Jewish people could escape Egypt. 
 
The next day's Easter Sunday Lancaster newspaper contained an article listing movies available "to 
help you celebrate the holiday." The list included Hop, Jesus Christ Superstar, Easter Parade, and The 
Ten Commandments. The review of Ten Commandments caught my eye, of course. It stated, "Yeah, 
it's an Old Testament story, so it has nothing to do with Easter or the New Testament, but it's become 
a holiday tradition to watch it. Charlton Heston is Moses...The Red Sea parts and Moses frees the 
Jews from slavery. Epic!" 
 
The review of the classic Biblical movie did not catch me by surprise because I had read the same 
commentary before. My outrage was much more subdued this time. But, the thought that it has 
nothing to do with Easter because "it's an Old Testament story" makes me want to drag the writer to 
next year's Easter Vigil. 
 
The vigil is a long service, The Ten Commandments is a long movie, and the deliverance of the Jews 
at the Red Sea is an integral part of both. The movie has something to do with Easter because, just as 
the Jews were saved from bondage in Egypt by God sending them Moses, all of mankind is saved 
from the bondage of sin by God sending us Jesus. In the Great Vigil of Easter, as Father John Morris 
put it in the April Messenger, we "...discover the ever-flowing stream of God's faithfulness." 
 
We need to keep in mind, though, that not everyone with whom we associate has had the same 
religious experience as those of us who have grown up in the Christian faith. This was made clear to 
my daughter Amelia on Good Friday when she was invited to a friend's home for a small gathering of 
fellow high school students. It was asked by some what Good Friday was all about and it was 
described by the host dad as "Some kind of Christian holiday." Amelia was caught by surprise at this. 
 
The week after Easter Day I was watching The Tonight Show, Starring Jimmy Fallon, and his first 
guest was a movie actor. Fallon asked him about his celebration of Easter with his young daughter. 
The actor described the big basket he and his wife gave the little girl with a stuffed Easter bunny on 
top. I thought to myself, "This story isn't gong to include anything Biblical." But, I was wrong. The 
actor related that they asked their daughter what she wanted to name the bunny and her answer was 
"Crucifixion." Both Fallon and I were caught by surprise. The actor explained that he and his wife 
had told the Crucifixion story to their little girl a few days prior to Easter. 
 

21 
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The folks we come in contact with may not have had the traditional Christian experience we have 
had, but we must guard against presumptions that those who may not have had the same experiences 
as ourselves do not have as strong a faith and against making assumptions about people because of 
who they are, such as a Hollywood actor. Yes, even guard against making judgments about the writer 
of The Ten Commandments review. 
 
I hope you had a Happy Eastertide and allow the power of the Holy Spirit into your life this 
Pentecost. 
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A VIGILANT EASTER (CONTINUED) 

ALERT Project at the Betty Finney AIDS Memorial Garden 
20 people gathered at the Betty Finney AIDS Memorial Garden on Saturday, May 6, to clean, weed 
and plant the garden (with 9 flats of red petunias, 9 flats of red begonias, and 4 flats of pachysandra), 
install sod edging for flower beds, water all plantings, and finish with a layer of mulch. All work 
completed in a 3-hour time window from 9 a.m. until noon. Participating churches were Hope, St. 
Thomas, St. John's Marietta, St. John's Lancaster, and Manheim. We were joined by a caring neighbor 
and a volunteer from St. Mary's Catholic Church. A job well done. A big thank you to all who 
participated from St. John's. If you have any gardening skills and some time this summer, you would 
be welcome to join the team of garden tenders for weeding and watering during the hot summer 
months. See Dave Martin, Memorial Garden Coordinator, for details on how you could assist. 
 
ALERT Refugee Event 
A celebration of accomplishments for the ALERT Circle of Friends Refugee Family from Sudan is 
planned for Sunday, June 4. It will be a pot luck meal beginning at 4:00 p.m., to be held at St. 
Thomas. Food, fun, games and a time for reflection of one year of accomplishments for the family 
will be a part of the gathering. An open invitation is extended to all from St. John's who have had 
contact with the family in the one year they have been with us. If interested in attending, please 
contact Dave Martin for reservations. There have been many St. John's folks who have been involved 
with the family and a huge thank you for all those who have stepped up to assist the family in a 
variety of ways.  
 
Refugee Program at St. Mary's 
Some "ALERT" folk are participating in activities held at St. Mary's Catholic Church on two 
Wednesdays: June 14 and 28. If interested in helping, see Dave Martin for details. 
 
St. Thomas Labyrinth 
There will be a clean-up of the Labyrinth at St. Thomas on Saturday, June 17, 9:00 a.m. until noon. 
Report to St. Thomas. 
 
Celebration and Blessing of New Ministry 
It was announced that St. Thomas will have a celebration and blessing of new ministry on Tuesday, 
June 6, at 6:00 p.m. for Pastor Jennifer Mattson, our former Assistant Rector. All are invited. 

ALL LANCASTER EPISCOPAL RESPONSE TEAM 
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Please remember those who are serving in our 
armed forces. If you would like to add or delete 
anyone from this list, please contact Patti Means in 
the church office. 

 
Laurel Hobbins, Matthew James, 
Alex Kelly, Kirby Kinderwater,  
Kyle Kinderwater, Kyle Kulka, 

John S. Waltz, and Joshua Watkins 

SERVING IN THE MILITARY PRAYER LIST 
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Copies of the Messenger are 
available in the Welcome Center 
at the rear of the church and in 
the Parish Hall. 
 
Copies of the Vestry reports are 
posted on the bulletin board in 
the Parish Hall. 

We offer our continued prayers for: 

...and for our 
homebound 
parishioners 

Margaret Crothers 
Providence Eshelman 
Bette Lou Forsyth 
Michael Frantz 
Dylys Glew 
Cricket Johnson 
Joan Lahr 
Stefan Latshaw 
Fritz Lawrence 
Don Lovett 
Betty McCaskey 
Barbara McKee 
Nancy Nemith 
Peter Plaxa 
Gray Sellers 
Marjorie Seachrist 
Joanna Sweeney 
Stephanie Twari 
Sandra Wengert 
Johnnie Wheeler 
Frank Wood 
Isabell Yackly 

Bob Bailey 
Ron Barton 
Earl Benedict 
Robert Bray 
Michael Brogan 
Patricia & Ralph Clare 
Graham Cliff 
Paula DeBrill 
Vincent Delevega 
James Dohren 
Ken Evans 
Linda Frederiksen 
Carol Greenfield 
Alina Grobicki 
Madison Groff 
Ned Grove 
Gill & Mary Hartley 
Anne Johnson Horn 
Margaret Huffman 
Ellen Keller 
Marge Kern 
Vonda Kirchner 
Terry Kooglevto 
Marty Laubenthal 
John Lechowicz 
Ernie Leffler 
Matt Lester 
Kelly Lynch 
Kathy McNamara 
John Miller 
William Miller 
Moye Family 
Dee Norman 
Kevin & Mary Nourie 
Robert Power 
Ricky Ross 
Glenn Scanlan 
Gloria Schnee 
Merle Schnee 
Steven Schwartz 
Ricky Smith 
Stephanie Smith 
Jim Stauffer 
Don Sterline 
Christian Stigelman 
Martha Stroh 

Joana Torres & Kids 
Eric Waskowicz 
Gary Weaver 
Melissa Williams 

Ella & Family 
Chuck & Barbara 

Marilyn Winfield 
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JUNE ANNIVERSARIES 
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Date Name 

If Your Personal  
Information Changes... 

 
Please be sure to contact the church office 

with changes to your personal information: 
 

change of address, telephone, or e-mail.  
 

"Thank you for your cooperation!" 
 

Patti Means, Parish Secretary 
717-299-1188 or patti@stjohns-lancaster.org 

 
JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

Couple Date 

Becker, Phil & Hilary 
Breitegan Jr, Jim & Phyllis 
Burch, Ken & Connie 
Cummins, Frank & Tina 
Frantz, Michael & Magbag, Kathleen 
Gordon, Ed & Jean 
Kauffman, Rick & Kim 
Linton, Ron & Debby 
Loose, Ted & Pam 
Martin, Dave & Sue 
Purdy, Phil & Sue 
Rahe, Scott & Deborah 
Stone, Jeff & Janelle 
Strickler, Kent & Coverly, Rosemary 
Suliveras, Anthony & Katherine 

06/24/1972 
06/11/1983 
06/20/1981 
06/28/2012 
06/17/1989 
06/21/1986 
06/21/1986 
06/23/1973 
06/25/1988 
06/24/1961 
06/13/1975 
06/07/1997 
06/25/1994 
06/25/2002 
06/22/2002 

Almy, Mark 
Bauer, June 
Bowers, Anita 
Bowser, Susan 
Brenton, Molly 
Brenton, Tyler 
Brogan, Frances 
Carter, Debbie 
DeLeo, Faith 
Dohren, Susan 
Farmer, Mary Suzanne 
Forrester, Jane 
Hasircoglu, Aaron  
Hasircoglu, Julia 
Kauffman, Haley 
Kilhefner, Eric 
Kilp, Mary Ellen 
Kilp, Bob 
Lee, Jane 
Lovett, Don 
Mollard, Beth 
Mollard, Francois  
Moyer, Molly  
Nelson, Eamon 
Novosel, Peter  
Plaxa, Kathy 
Plaxa, Peter 
Purdy, Phil 
Rahe, Nicholas 
Scheetz, Adelyn 
Seachrist, Sibyl 
Swisher, Katherine 
Waskowicz, Mary 
Wengert, Sandra 
Williams, Mike 

15 
17 

4 
8 

28 
17 
22 

6 
13 
15 
29 

7 
5 
5 

17 
28 
24 
19 
24 
16 
21 

8 
1 
6 

24 
19 

6 
15 

2 
11 

2 
10 

3 
22 
11 
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FOR ALL THOSE SERVING AT ST. JOHN'S: PLEASE NOTE!  
 
If you are unable to fulfill your serving duties, it will be your responsibility to find a replacement. Once you 
have located a replacement, please be sure to call the Church Office with your name, the name of your 
replacement, and the date you were scheduled to serve. If you reach our voice mail system, simply dial 
“0” to leave your message. If you call the Church Office after working hours, your call will still be 
received by a staff member prior to the Sunday service. 

SERVING SCHEDULE – JUNE, 2017 
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JUNE 11 8:00 a.m. 10:15 a.m. 

Eucharistic Minister Molly Moyer David Kilp, Brooks Morgan 

Lector Phil Purdy Jane Lee, Paula Wolf 

Server -- Hal Williams 

Crucifer -- Glenn Miller 

Torch Bearer -- Claire Thompson, Sofia Thompson 

Altar Guild Team 2 Team 2 

Steeple Bell Ringer -- Rob Williams 

Verger -- Tom Bond 

Ushers 8:00 a.m. Team B 

Greeter -- Dave Martin 

Coffee Hour Becker Family Lemonade Time: Welaish Family 

Nursery -- Mary Waskowicz 

Eucharistic Visitor Phil Becker, Stephanie McGovern -- 

JUNE 4 8:00 a.m. 10:15 a.m. 

Eucharistic Visitor -- Phyllis Gbur, Sue Heilman 

Lector Gretchen Walden Fran Gouveia, Bob Kilp 

Server -- Rob Williams 

Crucifer -- Glenn Miller 

Torch Bearer -- Luca Suliveras, Ella Suliveras 

Altar Guild Team 1 Team 1 

Steeple Bell Ringer -- Hal Williams 

Verger -- Kathy Kyper 

Ushers 8:00 a.m. Team A 

Greeter -- Ted Loose 

Coffee Hour Lester Family Lemonade Time: Martin Family 

Nursery -- Marla Lester 

Eucharistic Minister Nicole Pham Brooks Morgan, David Dissinger 
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 JUNE 18 8:00 a.m. 10:15 a.m. 

Eucharistic Minister Nicole Pham Michael Stank, Charlotte Weaver-Gelzer 

Lector Gretchen Walden Fran Gouveia, Bob Kilp 

Server -- Danielle Di Pace 

Crucifer -- Dave Pennell 

Torch Bearer -- N/A 

Altar Guild Team 3 Team 3 

Steeple Bell Ringer -- Conor Brenton 

Verger -- N/A 

Ushers 8:00 a.m. Team C 

Greeter -- Peter Novosel 

Coffee Hour Cliff Family Lemonade Time: Cliff Family 

Nursery -- Jenn Hreben 

Eucharistic Visitor Phil Becker Julie Gittens, Peter Novosel 

JUNE 25 8:00 a.m. 10:15 a.m. 

Eucharistic Minister Sue Purdy Emma Di Pace, David Dissinger 

Lector Sue Tobie Brad Moyer, Sibyl Seachrist 

Server -- Kendall Morgan 

Crucifer -- Brooks Morgan 

Torch Bearer -- N/A 

Altar Guild Team 4 Team 4 

Steeple Bell Ringer -- Lynn Hayford 

Verger -- N/A 

Ushers 8:00 a.m. Team D 

Greeter -- Sue Martin 

Coffee Hour Jackson Family Lemonade Time: TBD 

Nursery -- Tracy Cliff 

Eucharistic Visitor Karen Latshaw, Sue Martin -- 
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FOR MORE INFORMATION OR TO BECOME INVOLVED IN SERVING AT ST. JOHN’S: 
 

For Eucharistic Ministers, Lectors, Servers, Crucifers, or Torch Bearers: Contact the Church Office 
For Eucharistic Visitors: Contact the Church Office 
For Altar Guild: Contact Cynthia Minnich 
For Ushers: Contact Mike Gbur 
For Greeters or Coffee Hour Hosts: Contact Bruce & Mary Waskowicz 
 
• Contact telephone numbers for these people can be found in the Parish Directory and copies are available in 

the Welcome Center at the rear of the church. 

LOOKING AHEAD TO: JULY, 2017 

INTERESTED IN SERVING? 
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JULY 2 8:00 a.m. 10:15 a.m. 

Eucharistic Minister Molly Moyer Brooks Morgan, Katie Mausolf 

Lector Bob Lee Danielle Di Pace, Charlotte Weaver-Gelzer 

Server -- Kylie Stone 

Crucifer -- Bob Kilp 

Torch Bearer -- N/A 

Altar Guild Team 1 Team 1 

Steeple Bell Ringer -- Lorraine Nolan 

Verger -- N/A 

Ushers 8:00 a.m. Team A 

Greeter -- Brad Zuke 

Coffee Hour Zuke Family Lemonade Time: TBD 

Nursery -- Phyllis Gbur 

Eucharistic Visitor -- Don Durand, Sibyl Seachrist 


